10th June 2020
Dear Parents/ Carers,
I am writing to you following my letter on the 2nd June and our subsequent phone calls
about our plans for some face-to-face support for Year 10 students, in accordance
with the government’s guidance for secondary schools published on the 26th May.
Our proposed risk assessment and associated plans have been shared with parents
and staff and updated based on feedback. These have now been passed to our
governing body for approval.
The decision of whether to welcome back Year 10 students, in Leicester City Schools,
is one that can only be made by governing bodies. Due to the importance of this
decision, time needs to be given to consider all aspects of the risk assessment, as
well as allowing enough time for this decision to be communicated to you. The priority
in our plans has and will continue to be the safety of students and staff at Fullhurst.
Considering all of this, we hope to have final approval from the governing body
on Thursday 11th June.
If the decision of the governing body is to proceed with these plans and associated
risk assessment, we will call all families individually with details of what day students
should attend school. Additionally, we will provide all families in Year 10 with a
summary of our expectations for students, which are covered in the risk assessment
and proposed plans. These expectations will then be revisited when students attend
school.
We hope to welcome Year 10 students back next week. However, until we have called
you, you must assume we are not open to more students. Therefore, if we do not
make contact with yourselves, please do not send your child to school next
week and continue to access our home learning.
Thank you for your support and we hope that you and your family are remaining safe
and well.
Yours sincerely,

Steve Piggot
Principal

